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Subject: South Yorkshire Integrated Care Partnership Strategy Development  

Presented by: Ailsa Leighton, Acting Director Strategy & Delivery, South Yorkshire ICB 

Purpose of bringing this report to the Board 

Decision  

Recommendation to Full Council  

Endorsement  

Information x 

 

Implications Applicable Yes/No 

DHWB Strategy Areas of Focus Substance Misuse (Drugs and Alcohol) Yes 

Mental Health  Yes 

Dementia Yes 

Obesity Yes 

Children and Families  Yes 

Joint Strategic Needs Assessment Yes 

Finance 
Yes 

Legal 
 

No 

Equalities 
 

Yes 

Other Implications (please list) 
 

 

How will this contribute to improving health and wellbeing in Doncaster? 

 
The Health and Care Act 2022 amends the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health 
Act 2007 and requires integrated care partnerships (ICPs) to write an integrated care strategy to 
set out how the assessed needs (from the joint strategic needs assessments (JSNA)) can be met 
through the exercise of the functions of the integrated care board, partner local authorities or NHS 
England (NHSE).  Integrated care strategies should be published by December 2022. 
 
The expectation of integrated care strategies is that they will build on existing work and momentum 
to further the transformative change needed to tackle challenges such as: 

 

 reducing disparities in health and social care 

 improving quality and performance 



 preventing mental and physical ill health 

 maximising independence 

 preventing care needs, by promoting control, choice and flexibility in how people receive 
care and support 

 

Work is taking place across South Yorkshire on the journey of strategy development, cognisant not 
only of all the work done to date within each place, but also the short timescales for the strategy to be 
published.  It is therefore expected that over time the integrated care strategy will mature and develop 
and that it will be refreshed as JSNAs are updated.  Engagement is also key to the integrated care 
strategy development, and the discussion at the Health and Wellbeing Board forms part of that 
engagement.  

 

Recommendations 

 
The Board is asked to:- 
  

 Note the guidance on the preparation of integrated care strategies; 

 Note the requirement that the strategy will be published by December 2022; and 

 Discuss the emerging South Yorkshire Integrated Care Partnership Strategy as noted in 
the attached report and the up to date position as presented during the meeting on 10 
November 2022 

  
 


